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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

CHRISTMAS COLOURING CONTEST ON PAGE 29 
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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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INTRODUCING 

 

BORN OCTOBER 31, 2019 
7 POUNDS, 14 OUNCES AND  

21.25 INCHES LONG 

 
LOVE ELINOR AND JOHN 
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Reminder….  
 

2019 Dog Licenses  
expire on  

December 31st.  
 

Why Should I  
License My Dog? 

 

 
Now Available  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Perhaps the best incentive for get-
ting your dog licensed is that it in-
creases your chances of getting 
your pet back if they get lost.  
 
Licensing your dog with the District 
means staff are able to contact you 
if someone finds your dog. 
 
It's Easy and Inexpensive 
 
The cost is $10.00 if your pet is 
spayed or neutered or $30.00 if 
they are not. Stop by and pick up 
your license at the District Office, it 
only takes a few minutes. 
 

Reduced Fines 
 

 

 
In case we get Lost…. 

The Fee for a dog 
picked up at large 
is $60.00. There 
is an additional 
fee of $60.00 if 
they are not li-

censed (this does 
not include any 
boarding fees, if 

applicable). 

 

CHRISTMAS 
TREE PICK-UP 

STARTING 
 

JANUARY 13th 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope Public 
Works Department will be picking up 

Christmas trees along all regular   
garbage routes starting January 13th, 

2020. 
 
 

Please ensure your tree is placed at 
the curb 8:00 am on Monday  

January 13th, 2020. 
 

Should you wish to dispose of your 
own tree, you can put it in the    

compost area of the 
transfer site.  

The District of Hudson’s Hope has an 
email mailing list for situations where we 
need to get important District information 
to our residents, especially when the 
PRIS PSA system is not available 
(weekends and  evenings). 
 
We also post important information to 
our Facebook page: www.facebook.com/
hudsons.hope.bc and to our website:    
hudsonshope.ca  
 
If you would like to be added to this 
list please email:   
office2@hudsonshope.ca and confirm the 
email to be used. 
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Thinking about cutting down your own 
Christmas Tree this year? 

Members of the public who wish to cut a 
Christmas Tree on Crown land for personal 

use must have a 

"Free Use Permit for a Christmas Tree”  
 

Be sure to pick up your FREE permit and 
don't forget to bring ropes, gloves, tools, 

tire chains, and warm clothing. 

 

Christmas Tree 
Permit 

 
 

 at the District Office 

Accepted Materials 

• Clear or coloured non-deposit glass 
bottles and jars. Check with your 
recycling collector for instructions. 

 Where Accepted 

• Separately in curbside collection — 
confirm with your recycling collector 

• Separately in multi-family collection, 
confirm with your recycling collector 

• Recycle BC Depots 

Not Accepted 

• Deposit glass (return to depot for 
deposit refund) 

• Drinking glasses or dishes, 
cookware 

• Whole or broken window glass or 
mirrors 

• Ceramic products 

• Light bulbs and light fixtures 

Glass bottles and jars are recycled into new glass containers, fiberglass insulation, paint for 
reflective signs, sand blast media and construction aggregate. 
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Hud- son’s 
Hope RCMP responded to 30 calls for service between October 
24th and November 12th. 45 written violations and warning 
tickets were issued to drivers between the above dates. High-
way and road safety continues to be a big focus for the Hud-
son’s Hope RCMP. Police have received reports to the increas-

ing number of vehicles speeding along Beattie Drive, therefore police will be moni-
toring this area frequently, especially with the school season now in effect. Speed-
ing fines can range from $138.00 to $196.00, with excessive speeding resulting in a 
$368.00 fine and a 7 day impound of the vehicle. Speeding in school zone fines 
range from $196.00 to $253.00. Please obey local speed limits within our communi-
ty.  
 

On October 16th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a vehicle on fire near 
the Farrell Creek bridge. Local Fire attended the scene and confirmed that no per-
sons were injured or within the vehicle. Upon further examination, it was confirmed 
that this vehicle is the one that has been left in place since July due to the truck be-
ing on Crown land and having no ownership. Environment Canada was notified but 
to date, no actions have been taken.  
 

On October 26th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a road-check near Ardill Ave. 
where police checked multiple drivers for sobriety. During the stop, one driver was 
issued a 24hr driving prohibition for being found under the influence, and police also 
found several drivers with open cannabis within the vehicle, which was seized. As a 
reminder with the new Cannabis Act regarding the transportation of cannabis in a 
motor vehicle:  
 

“An adult can operate a vehicle, whether or not the vehicle is in motion, if the fol-
lowing conditions are met: If the cannabis was produced by a federal producer, is 
still in the packaging from its purchase by a consumer and the packaging has never 
been opened; Cannabis is not readily accessible to the driver and any passengers in 
the vehicle, or There are no more than 4 cannabis plants that are not budding or 
flowering.(CCLA, sec. 81(2).”  
 

Contravention of the above Act can result in a $230.00 ticket and full seizure of all 
cannabis found.  
 

On November 5th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of several break and 
enters/thefts that had occurred to oil field lots and buildings along the Core Rd. and 
Farrell Creek Rd. with several large items being stolen. Oil field security personnel 
have obtained and provided evidence of several vehicles that may be involved and 
this continues to be an open police investigation.  
 

On November 8th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of an aggressive male 
deer (buck) that was observed chasing a loose dog. Police conducted patrols but 
were unable to locate the exact deer but the dog was unscaved and returned to its 
owner. As a reminder, it is that time of the year where the bucks only have one 
thing on their minds, “Love is in the Air” (quoting John Paul Young), and to refrain 
from approaching and or attempting to feed any deer or other wildlife as well as 
keeping your dogs secure from roaming freely.  
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Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 
Cst. Erich SCHMIDT 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

Protect yourself against auto crime:  
 

Hudson’s Hope may seem like an isolated community and far from crime one 
would expect in a larger town, however, thefts of vehicles and thefts from vehicles 
do occur here. Please take the time to lock your vehicles and remove any valua-
bles from inside even if you are only away from your vehicle for a short time such 
as when getting your mail or running into the store. Don’t keep your wallets, purs-
es or spare keys inside the vehicle even it is in your driveway.  
 

What you can do: 
 

 Treat your keys like cash. Never leave your keys unguarded, such as at the 
gym or at the office.  

 

 Park in secure, well-lit areas. Always lock your doors and close the windows, 
even if you’re only away from your vehicle for a few minutes. When possible, 
try to park in areas near pedestrian traffic.  

 

 Remove valuables from your vehicle. Shopping bags, tools, spare change, elec-
tronics, and brief cases can all tempt a thief. If it can be stolen, put it in the 
trunk. 

 Wait for garage door gates to close behind you. Don't give thieves a chance to 
sneak in to a parkade. 

 

 Keep your garage door opener out of sight. Store your garage door remote in a 
glove box or other concealed place, or take it with you. 

 

 Use an electronic engine immobilizer or steering wheel lock. Additional anti-
theft devices can help secure your vehicle, particularly if it was manufactured 
before 2007.  

 

 Don’t store a spare key in your vehicle. Keep your spare key or valet at home 
or on your person.  

 

 Electronic immobilizers are anti-theft devices that cut off power to a vehicle’s 
fuel, starter, or ignition system when not in use. If your vehicle is equipped 
with a passive electronic immobilizer, you may be eligible for discounts and 
savings. 

 

 Vehicle alarms will draw attention to would-be thieves with sirens, beeps and 
other loud noises. Some systems will also trigger flashing lights. 

 

 Steering wheel locks are good visual deterrents. However, they may not be 
enough protection if your vehicle has a moderate to high risk of being stolen. 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
http://www.icbc.com/autoplan/costs/Pages/Discounts-and-savings.aspx?expand=div1
http://www.icbc.com/autoplan/costs/Pages/Discounts-and-savings.aspx?expand=div1
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This is just a friendly reminder regarding any outstanding  
 

Home Owner Grants, Property Taxes and  
Municipal Annual Utilities 

(water, sewer, garbage fees) 
 

If HOGS are not claimed or Annual Utilities are not paid they will be 
rolled into Arrears on your Property Taxes for 2018 and will accumulate 
interest. 
 
If you have and questions regarding this reminder please feel free to 
contact Rhonda at the District Office 250-783-9901 ext 206  

Looking for a Christmas gift for that hard-to-buy-for person on your list?? 
Why not try something different… 

 
Extra Virgin Olive Oil 

Traditional Balsamic Vinegar, Lavender Balsamic, and  
Raspbery/Cranberry Balsamic 

Greek Mountain Oregano & Mediterranean Sea Salt 
 

Perfect for that Gourmet Cook or Food Lover on your List. 
 

Pairs great with meat, salads, appetizers, ice-cream, 
cheese and desserts! 

 

We still have some Dodi stock available:  Balsamela Apple Vinegar,  
Pomegranate Vinegar, Barracata White Wine Vinegar.  Quantities are limited! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Wishing you and yours a Very Merry Christmas!  

Give us a call: 
 

Edith Rosa 250-783-9190 or  
text 250-793-0498  

Johanna 250-783-0732 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 

October 21— October 25, 2019 
Karsyn Walker, Liam Carruthers, Lincoln 
Cryderman, Aila White, Jude Olsen, 
Madelyn Aldridge, Gemma Swanson. 
 

September 30 – October 4, 2019  
Christine Clarke, Thatcher Mercereau, 
Alina Gortman, Carolie McLane, Izzy 
Hart, Abby Redekop, Ayden Quibell, Kee-
gen Lepine, Jessa Deitner, McKenna 
George, Jesse Matheson. 
 

October 28 — November 1, 2019 
Liam Carruthers, Lexi Siemens, Annabelle 
Zanderbergen, Eden Forrester, Sam 
McCarthy, Raynnea Scott. 
 

November 4 — November 8, 2019 
Annabelle Needham, Liam Musyowski, 
Jaydon Scott, Lily Gortman, Penelope 
Mercereau, Scott Needham, Billie Naisby, 
Brynn Beswick, Liam Carruthers. 
 

November 12 — November 15, 2019 
Annabelle Zanderbergen, Margarita Gort-
man, Vayda Herbison, Claire Gilliss 
Simon Dunseith, Mackenzie Koehn-King. 
 

Congratulations to the following students 
for earning their way onto the Work Eth-
ics Honour Roll for Semester One, Term 
One: 
 

Grade 7: Brynn Beswick, Gideon 
Deardorff, Jessa Deitner, Julia Haags-
man, Noah Hart, Jackie Lapierre, Billie 
Naisby, Vina Novin, James Redekop, Cole 
Shafer, Kayla Stuber, Keaton Vig. 
 

Grade 8: Lucas Beam, Trinity Coombs, 
Oksana Gortman, Sean Hodgkinson, Cole 
Norton, Annika Quibell, Eva Schenk, An-
gela Simpson. 
 

Grade 9: Ilya Gortman, Carson Gunder-
son, Robyn Haagsman, Ginger Lucas-
Jarnagin, Summer Matheson, Emma 
Redekop, Quinn Rice, Hanna Searls, 
Leneya Vig, Nero Weder.  

 

Grade 10: Sydne Douglas, Janascia 
Haagsman, Xavier Beam, Davida Naisby, 
Katelyn Norton, Jenna Roberts, Austin 
Taylor, Pasco Weder. 
 

Grade 11: Dylan Beswick, Josh Deitner, 
Dina Gortman, Joshua Kisser, Bella Lucas 
Jarnagin, Kacey MacNeil, Wren Naisby, 
Emma Ravenello, Cassidy Reschke, Bren-
na Rice. 
 

Grade 12: Zack Deitner, Dimitriy Gort-
man, Sarah Haagsman, Liam Lepine, 
Taylor Rowe. 
 

Canadian Equestrian Show Jumper, 
Amy Millar provided an informative and 
educational presentation to our students 
on November 18th. It was inspiring to 
hear how the key elements of hard work, 
determination, and team work have been 
so important to her success. Amy is 
training hard for the upcoming Summer 
Olympics in Tokyo, and she will likely 
have some fans from Hudson's Hope 
cheering her on. Thank you to Petronas 
for making this presentation possible for 
our school! 
 

Christmas Baking - Ms. Rhymer's & Ms 
Dee's Food class students have been 
busily baking cookies and treats for the 
Christmas Food Hampers. A huge thank 
you to the many community members for 
the generous donations of ingredients! 
 

Volleyball - Congratulations to all of our 
teams. Mr. Heiberg and his Senior Girl's 
volleyball team had a very successful 
season. Every match they played was a 
nail-biter! Ms. Coombs coached the junior 
girls to some very competitive matches 
as well. It's been awesome to see how 
supportive the players have all 
been. Also Mrs. Scott and Mr. Beam 
coached two elementary teams who 
showed tremendous growth throughout 
the season. Way to go HAWKS! 
 

Stone Soup - Mrs. Bach's grade 1-2 
class utilized food they harvested from 
the school garden, and created some 
"Stone Soup", and pumpkin pies! They 
then shared with their big buddy grade 3
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
-4 students. A big thank you to Stepha-
nie (Taffy) Hues, as well as a number of 
secondary students for helping with this 
fun project! 
 

Cardboard Challenge - Ms. Blakes K/1 
class built some very creative cardboard 
projects to represent their communi-
ties!  Hands-on learning! 
 

The School Remembrance Day As-
sembly was a beautiful ceremony that 
included some meaningful and thought 
provoking art, speeches, musical perfor-
mances and personal stories. Our stu-
dents really demonstrated their respect 
for our veterans. Thank you very much 
to all of our students and staff for your 
efforts. Also thank you to the JCR's, 
RCMP, and community veterans for join-
ing us. Thank you to Corporal (retired) 
Tracy Thompson for sharing her personal 
experiences. I would also like to thank 
and recognize Summer & Simon Dun-
seith for representing our school at the 
Municipal Remembrance Day Ceremony. 
 

On November 7th our grade 4-7 stu-
dents enjoyed a fun "Career Day" 
exploring different career options, while 
also participating in engaging hands-on 
activities. A big thank you to Mrs. Con-
way and her School District 60 Careers 
Team! The students rotated through six 
different stations including “Medical, Tex-
tiles, Try a Tool, Electrical, Welding, and 
Horticulture”. We were very thankful to 
have Mr. Paulgaard run the Medical Sta-
tion (with a tour of the ambulance as an 
added bonus), and Lannie Rhymer pro-
vided an awesome hands-on horticulture 
station! Jesse Matheson put together a 
great career information station with 
books from the library (which the Career 
Team thought was such an awesome 
idea, they are going to incorporate the 
idea into their future Career Days). Also, 
thank you Mrs. Hart for volunteering to 
help out wherever needed.  
 

Our School Science Fair was once 
again a fantastic event. It is truly amaz-

ing to watch our grade three to six stu-
dents share their projects with their 
peers, parents, and judges. I greatly en-
joy observing how each child's confi-
dence grows as they present to different 
audiences. A big thank you to our teach-
ers and support staff for their guidance, 
and of course to parents for supporting 
your child(ren).  We had a great turnout 
of parents, relatives, and community 
members to our Fair! 
 

Also a big thank you to our many volun-
teer judges:  
 

Mattias Gibbs, Levi Verlaan, Nigel 
Tilsen, Laurie Petrucci, Lorenne 

Hamre, Guy Armitage, Bill Lindsay, 
Wally Harwood, Tashana Winnicky, 
James Paulgaard, Erich Schmidt,Tim 

Hart, Dave Sloan, Deborah Peck, 
Ross Peck, and Grace Okada 

 

Congratulations to the following students 
who will be representing our school at 
the Regional Science Fair this Spring:  
 

Hadley Gilliss, Sheigh Sie-
mens, Andrew Quibell, Kaden McAn-
drews, Madison Beebe, Stella Mat-
chett, Halle Beebe (gr 3), Damian 
Aldridge, Ayden Quibell, Penelope 

Mercereau, Addison Carruthers 
 

Our Annual Christmas Concert will 
take place on Wednes-
day, December 18th at 7:00pm.  Com-
munity members are welcome to come 
and enjoy the fun performances our stu-
dents will be presenting. 
 

Pancake Breakfast & Winter Fun Day 
- Our PAC helps organize and run this 
event each year.  If you would like to 
help out with the breakfast, or if you 
have a craft/activity that you think would 
be fun that you would be willing to lead, 
please contact Mr. Beam at the 
school.  We generally have stations for 
students to sign up for such as: sledding, 
snowshoeing, skating, curling, crafts, 
board games, coding, climbing wall, bak-
ing, etc. 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. Christmas is always a busy season for 
us and this year is no different! We want to say a huge thank you to Cheryl Baytaluke’s 
Classroom Champions again this year for their help with the Community Hall Christmas 
decorations. This is such a great way to introduce younger people to the benefits of 
volunteerism and many hands make light work! 
 
December 1st starts off the month with the Christmas Parade and Light Up. I will be 
there with my fellow Lions members taking part in the parade and enjoying hot choco-
late and treats at Beattie Park for the Light Up.  
 
Saturday, December 7th is our Community Christmas Dinner at 6 pm at the Community 
Hall. I hope everyone can make it out to enjoy a full turkey and ham dinner for just $10 
for an adult and $5 for kids and seniors. Tickets are available at Legacy Village Market 
and Marg’s MiniMart. A donation of a new pair of socks or a non-perishable food item 
would be greatly appreciated to help fill the Christmas hampers. 
 
The wonderful folks at the Friends of Hudson’s Hope Food Bank do an amazing job 
putting together all the Christmas Hampers. The Lions Club are pleased to be deliver-
ing them to households in the community in time for Christmas. 
 
As the year draws to a close, myself and all of the Lions would like to thank everyone 
for their continued support and to sincerely wish you and yours a very Merry Christmas 
and best wishes for a wonderful New Year! 
 
Check out our Facebook page @hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at  
lionsclubhh@gmail.com.  
 
We are always looking for new members! 
 
Submitted with pride  
 
Roary   
 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
BC HYDRO  

BREAKFAST 

WITH SANTA 

CLAUSE 

2 3 4 5 6 7 
 

8 9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 
 

14 
 

15 16 
 

17 
 

18 19 20 21 

22 23 
 

24 
 

25 26 27 

 
28 

29 30 
 

31     

Hudson’s Hope 

Lions 

Community    

Christmas  

Dinner 

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 

D E C EM B E R  2 019  

District Office Closed 

MERRY CHRISTMAS  

FROM W6 CONTRACTING 

Thanks for all of your support in 2019! 
We wish you the best for the holiday season 

And a joyous 2020! 

Office - 250-783-9455 
Ty Olsen - 250-320-9835 
Darwin Watson - 250-783-3019 

District office 
closed at noon. 

District office 
closed at noon. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 
 

5 6 
 

7 8 9 10 11 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 16 17 18 

19 20 
 

21 22 23 24 
 

25 

26 27 
 

28 29 30 31  

       

JA N UA RY 2 0 2 0  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 
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Flea Market Plus 
 

Great place for all your Christmas gifts.  
 

Find  Charlie Brown on a vendor’s table and get your name 

into a draw for a huge basket of free goodies. This fun game 

runs until December 17th. And, yes, you can enter every 

time you drop by the Flea Market.  
  

Saturday, November 30th, 2019 is  
Friendship Day; we are sharing the celebration.  

 
Vendors are giving 10% of all their sales to the  

Friends of Hudson’s Hope. Nice! 
 

And, more giving,  St. Peter’s Church  
will donate $5.00 to Friends of Hudson’s Hope for eve-
ry person who comes through the Flea Market door on this 

day.   
  
 
 
 

 
 

Meet our Vendors: who may have their own table deals, draws, sales, and more.. 
 

Treasures and Trinkets, Epicure, Barefoot Books, Marie’s Northern Knitting, Helena’s 
Haiti Charity, Little Red Hen, loads of assorted regifting items and Monicha’s Baking.  

 

Welcome to our newest vendors:  
Winona’s Products: locally produced homemade lotions, deodorants, lip balms, 

Magnesium Spray, and soaps.  
And coming soon locally painted paintings  

 

Ladies Night on December 3rd. Extended hours for Fun shopping.  
Serving up some cheering refreshments, treats and offering specials.  

 

Santa’s Shop available at the Flea Market for children only on December 10th. NO 
Adults Allowed in this shop. Teens/tweens and children can browse without adults. 

Santa’s elves will be helping. All gifts are $10 or under.  
 

Flea Market is open every Tuesday from 3-6 pm and Saturday from 11– 2 pm. Cof-
fee is always on; lunch specials on Saturdays. Located at 9500 Beattie Drive,  

St. Peter’s Church Hall 
 

If you are interested in becoming a vendor or have questions, please contact  
Colleen Gillie      tel: 250-783-1044 or email: cee4@telus.net 
Greta Goddard  tel: 250-783-0855 or email: rgfequet@pris.ca  

mailto:cee4@telus.net
mailto:rgfequet@pris.ca
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Happy Holidays from all of  the  

staff  and volunteers 

at the Hudson’s Hope Public Library!  
Library Closure Dates:  

December 20th through January 1st   

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Elf on the Shelf – It’s December!  Time for Booklyn the Library Elf to 

show up in a new hiding spot every day that the library is open!  Come in and find Book-

lyn and you can enter the draw for our free goodie basket giveaway!  There is still time to 

make a basket donation or a monetary donation toward the library. We will hashtag your 

business or personal Facebook account on the day that your item is added to the basket, 

so that you can use this program to engage your customers through your own social me-

dia outlets as well.  Contact Amber for details about donating to our Elf on the Shelf bas-

ket. 

Did you know… 
 

• A Board of Trustees governs the Public Library.  We will be having our Annual Gen-

eral Meeting on Wednesday January 22nd, 2020.  This meeting is open to the public 

and there is currently room for new Trustees. 

• Our Walk-In book club this month is featuring When We Left Cuba by Chanel Cleeton. 

“In 1960s Florida, a young Cuban exile will risk her life--and heart--to take back her 

country in this exhilarating historical novel from the author of Next Year in Havana, a 

Reese Witherspoon Book Club pick.” 

• Overdrive, AKA Libby, AKA Library2go, has “Skip-the-line” loans also called their 

express collection. Our shared collection coordinators from BC Library Co-op are 

trying out a new format with a selection of titles.  If being able to get an eBook or 

audiobook without a hold interests you, then please check out some of the titles avail-

able through this program. At the onset of this pilot project, there were 301 eBooks 

and audiobooks available for short loans (7 days eBooks, 14 days audio).  One of my 

personal holds was updated just today (November 21st) as a skip-the-line title!  There-

fore, I was able to shave 10 weeks off the wait time of this popular title that I had 

placed a hold on a month ago.  When the express title is added, and you already have 

that format of the title on hold, you receive a notification for the express title and 

have the option to download it right away.  Your original hold is still active until you 

cancel it, so if you cannot finish the title in the shorter loan period, you will still re-

ceive the title again when your hold is ready.   
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Shellie Howard, Youth and Children’s Programmer 

In December, there will only be two weeks of programming for all programs 

StoryTime: On December 3rd, we will be making snowflakes, coloring trees and reading 

stories about holiday festivities.  December 10th will be decorating cookies and sharing 

some Holiday stories to go with them.  

Tween Drop-In: December 3rd we will be decorating cookies and making some book dec-

orations.  December 10th is game day, where teens can come play holiday games for prizes.   

Library Club: We will be decorating cookies and making some holiday crafts on December 

4th and on December 11th we will be making holiday slime, yes you guessed it sparkles and 

all!!!  

Tween Drop-In: December 3rd we will be decorating cookies and making some holiday 

themed shrink art. December 10th is game day so we will be playing holiday games for priz-

es.   

Teen Drop-In: December 5th is a craft theme night, we will be doing holiday themed 

shrink art as well as decorating some cookies.  December 12th is games and social night, 

come to the library and just hang out.  If we do not have a game you would like, please feel 

free to bring a game you would like to play.  All teens welcome.  Feel free to bring snacks 

to share. J 

Lego Club: December 6th will be a build a fireplace challenge.  December 13th is build any-

thing in a holiday theme!!!  Drop-in and play all ages welcome. 

All clubs will start up again in the New Year starting on January 7th.    

 

Item Donations – Thanks for the following donations: 
 

Mary Scott– 2 adult fiction Bill Lindsay – 1 paperback fiction 

Anonymous – 2 boxes of books Anonymous – 1 Adult fiction Jane Enderlin – 2 adult 

DVDs Beam Family – 3 boxes of assorted titles Aislynn Gentles – 7 book adult series  

Norton Family – 11 DVD TV series set 
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-
ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

 

“If I’m going to have regrets in this life, I’d rather them be for 

the chances I took and not the opportunities I let slip away.” 

― Chanel Cleeton, When We Left Cuba 

Walk-In Book Club title for December 
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 DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

PUBLIC WORKS NEWS & VIEWS 

It’s the festive time of year, and for those that celebrate, Merry Christmas, Happy 
Hanukkah, Happy Kwanzaa, and all the other festivities I’ve missed. Best wishes to 
all. 
 

November is a time for planning the up-coming year. We, at Public Works are as-
sessing our needs for 2020 and developing our work plan for the year. We are also 
developing some service level planning for winter maintenance, grass cutting, as 
well as preparing orders for next year’s flowers. The service level planning allows us 
to make the best use of our resources, however, the best laid plans are still subject 
to the cooperation of the weather. 
 

November did see the 
completion of our quonset 
hut (at least all but the 
front). We now have shel-
tered storage in the back 
of the public works yard. 
This will be used for off-
season equipment, as well 
as water/sewer pipe stor-
age.  
 

November saw our first 
significant snow fall, and 
our crews were out before 
the Remembrance Day cer-
emonies to ensure the 
roads and sidewalks were 
safe to use. 
 

Crews have prepared our winter sand/salt mix, and yes, it is a sand mix this year, 
not a stone mix. Part of our stone crushing program this summer allowed us to pre-
pare material for winter use. Please let us know your thoughts of this new mix at 

publicworks@hudsonshope.ca. 
 

Our new loader has a multi posi-
tion snow blade attachment that 
should make it easier to clear 
parking lots and other snow 
clean-up jobs. The blade assem-
bly was mated to the loader in 
the third week of November and 
is ready to use in future storms. 

All the attachments 
have a “quick-attach” 
so changing between 
the bucket, snow blade 
and pallet forks is a 
simple and quick pro-

cess. This ensures we have the right attachment for the job at hand.  

mailto:publicworks@hudsonshope.ca
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If you are wanting more information please call  
Pat Markin 250-783-0769  

BC Hydro GO Fund is inviting all  
Hudson’s Hope Nonprofit Organizations 

Northern Development Funding Programs 
 

The BC Hydro GO Fund is providing support to Peace Region Community 
Non-Profits to Generate Opportunities. The BC Hydro Fund is a program 
administered by Northern Development Initiative Trust (Northern De-
velopment) on behalf of BC Hydro. The Fund will provide $800,000 over 
eight years to community non-profit organizations supporting children, 
families and seniors will be eligible to apply for individual grants up to 
$10,000 per year. 

www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca 

The storm sewers were also cleaned out in November. This removes leaves and 
other debris that accumulates in the catch basins. This debris can contribute to 
freezing of the storm sewer as storm water run off cannot flow away to the river.  
The seasonal lights are up at Beattie Park in preparation for the Lighting Up festiv-
ities on December 1st. Come out and enjoy the lights, hot drinks, Christmas floats 
and the cheer of friends and neighbours.  
 

The staff and management of the Public 
Works Department wish you all the very 
best for a happy and safe holiday season. 
And remember, if you drink, don’t drive, 
and if you drive, don’t drink. 
 
 
Mark Sture 
Public Works Manager 
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When are Winter Tires or Chains                 
Right for Me? 
 

Winter tires and chains can make your 
vehicle safer. 
 

You MUST use winter tires (passenger      
vehicles) or carry chains (commercial 
trucks) between October 1 and March 
31 on most BC Highways. 
 

British Columbia’s climates range from     
freezing cold to pleasantly mild in the 
winter; equipping your vehicle appropri-
ately depends on what you are driving 
and where you are driving. Drivers in 
some parts of the southern coast, 
where regulations are more relaxed due 
to warmer weather, should use discre-
tion when equipping their vehicles.    
 

More winter driving tips can be found at 

 

 
What is a Winter Tire? 
 

British Columbia accepts “mountain 
snowflake” or “mud and snow” tires 
with at least 3.5 mm tread as winter 
tires. 
 

Check your tires for these signs:  
 

The mountain/snowflake symbol 
on the side of the tire These winter 
tires offer the best traction on snow 
and ice, and in cold weather. 
 

The mud and snow symbol on the 
side of the tire These winter tires of-
fer better traction than summer tires, 
however, they are less effective than 
mountain/snowflake tires on snow and 
ice, and in cold weather. 
 

3.5 mm tread Tires must have 3.5 
mm of tread remaining to be consid-
ered winter tires. 
 

Matching Winter Tires You must have 
at least 2 matching winter tires on the 
same axle, but it is recommended to 
use 4 matching tires. 
 

Studded Tires 
 

May be used on BC highways from   
October 1 to April 30, but must have 
mountain/snowflake or M+S symbols to 
be considered winter tires. 
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation/driving-and-cycling/traveller-information/seasonal/winter-driving  

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation/driving-and-cycling/traveller-information/seasonal/winter-driving
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Please hand in by December 20th, 2019 
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Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is the single largest financial transaction  

most of us make so make sure you’re comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

 

New Listings, New Prices, New Deals Call Today !! 

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 

 

  

  

  
B u s

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

10210 Ellis Crescent 

Hudson’s Hope 

$309,900.00 

MLS R2378449 

9807 Freddette Ave 

Hudson’s Hope  

$125,000.00 

MLS R2280131 

5004 Boring RD 

Hudson’s Hope 

$374,900.00 

MLS R2306119 

 10105 Arena Road 

Hudson’s Hope 

$529,900.00 

MLS R2385740 

New  
Price 

SOLD 

New  
Price 
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-Industrial Snow Plowing            -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing                       
 

 
“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email esterjean@outlook.com 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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SENIOR BUS TRIP  
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 
Contact the District Office at 250-783-
9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual 
appointments, however the bus gener-
ally starts making the return trip from 

Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 
 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

 

Tuesday, December 10th
  

 
Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

•Walking track and gym available 

•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-
days 

•Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  

  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

Wednesday to Friday:   
10:00am to 4:00pm 

Saturday:  1:00 to 4:00pm 
Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s 

10324 Gething Street 
250-783-9211 

 
 
 

Extended Holiday Hours 
at the Post Office: 

 
 

November 25th, 2019 to  
December 21st, 2019 

 
Tuesday and Thursday  

open until 7:00pm 
Saturday open until 2:00pm 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
Pastor  Kebede 

October 6th, November 3rd  & December 8th. 
 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-0987 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

Irene Hampton Ardill  
June 15, 1932  -  October 20, 2019  
(nee Ambrose) was born June 15, 1932 in Moose Factory, Ontario. She 
was the oldest child and only daughter of Harry and Christina Ambrose of 
Scotland. Harry was a fur trader for the Hudson’s Bay Co. and his work 
took the family across northern Ontario and the Northwest Territories. In 
1943 the family moved to Hudson’s Hope where Harry took over the 
Hudson’s Bay post. Irene and her brother Henry attended school in Hud-
son’s Hope where Irene made many lifelong friends. In June of 1948 she 
graduated from North Peace Secondary School in Fort St. John. After 
graduation Irene moved with her family to Scotland and then to Edmon-
ton Alberta where she worked at Eaton’s Department Store. Irene re-
united with Dick Ardill when he was in Edmonton; he walked into the 
Eaton’s Department store and there she was! Dick, being quite smitten 
by the lovely lady and went to her home for dinner, and in 1952 Irene 
returned to the Hudson’s Hope area for the last time when she became 

the bride of Dick Ardill. They were married October 25, 1952 in St. Peter’s Church in Hudson’s Hope. 
 

Dick and Irene have spent the last 67 years living and working on the family ranch. Here they raised 
their family of four children, Renee, Lorna, Kathy and Donny. Irene was involved in all aspects of 
ranch and community life. She cooked for haying crews, tended a large family garden and raised her 
children, and was Grandma to many others. Irene passed away on October 20, 2019 in the Fort St. 
John Hospital with Dick and her children by her side. She leaves to mourn her loving husband Dick, 
daughters Renee (Karen) Ardill, Lorna (Steve) Winnicky, Kathy (Bernie) Schroeder and Don (Doug) 
Ardill, grandchildren Walker (Tara, Noble, Khalida) Grassie, Travis (Heather, Carolie, Kyla) Winnicky, 
Trent (Tashana, Gaige, Azlyn) Winnicky, Sorrel (Lauren, Aaliyah, Zaric) Schroeder, sister in law Carol 
Ambrose and numerous nieces and nephews. Irene was predeceased by her parents Harry and Chris-
tina Ambrose and her brother Henry Ambrose. She was well loved and will be missed by many. In 
lieu of flowers donations can be made to the Canadian Arthritis Society or the Fort St John Palliative 
Care Society. 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Sunday and Monday …………………………..Closed  
             Tuesday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
             Wednesday to Friday………………. 10:00am -  4:00pm 
             Saturday …………………………………..1:00pm to 4:00pm 
Bag Week last week of the month from Tuesday to Saturday 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


